SugarMill Woods Crime Watch

General Meeting Minutes

January 9, 2017

Meeting at 3:05 pm was opened by President Dick Byrnes with the Pledge of Alligence.

Newly elected Sheriff Mike Prendergast announced a new division: Community Relations, handled by Heather Yates who asked all residents to have lighted house numbers displayed in a prominent place to

enable police, fire or emergency personnel quick access to their address.

Deputy Nancy Suto will be the Crime Prevention Representative for Deputies.

With the start of 2017, the Sheriff's Office will have served its residents for 130 years.

Deputy Andy McEwan announced the date for the yearly picnic will be March 7th at Rock Crusher Canyon.

Newer forms for driver training are forth coming as well as new ID badges with your date of hire replacing the volunteer number on the back.

Treasurer's report:    Dec balance:     $2,369.19

                                 Donations:             490.00

                                 Debit:                       32.75

                                 New balance:    $2,826.44

Motion to accept

Maintenance: next maintenance will be over two days including lube & oil and two new tires.

Monthly stats for December: 3192 hours, 36,452 miles, 5202 security checks, 4101 construction

sites and 6038 utility checks.

Russ Burt, a long time member of Crime Watch for twenty plus years, passed away in December 2016.

A sympathy card has been sent to the family. 

February 14th  @ 3pm will be the next meeting. Speaker to be determined.

Motion to adjourn @ 4:05pm and accepted.

Respectfully submitted by Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary

